Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday May 20th.2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.G.Hegarty
Mr.D.Roper (BDC)   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)
Apologies:  
Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.B.Coe Mr.S.Fidler    
All members present signed the declaration of acceptance of office in the presence of the Clerk.

Chairman Mr.R.Cushing was re-elected as Chairman for 2019/20

Public Participation A member of the public voiced his concerns at a recent incident where a dog was attacked by another unleashed dog at Newton Park. The police had been informed.
a) Police Report the website indicated that there had been four crimes recorded in March.

b) County Council and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that BDC had yet to meet following the election and that NCC had reverted to “cabinet style” governance. He would be seeking answers to questions regarding NDR lining and sign repairs.

c) Norwich Airport Committee Mr.Fidler had reported an extension to Loganair flights to Scotland which would involve an additional plane being based at Norwich with an increase in jobs at the airport.

d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:





Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Cushing – Planning Application ref. 20182043
3. Minutes of the April meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports Following an enquiry by the Clerk, Sanders Coaches reported that the reason for the withdrawal of the Sunday Service was because the average number of passengers from St.Faiths using it over the past six months was one.

5. Co-option Following an error in the nomination submission, Mr.R.Wilks was co-opted back to the Council and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

6. Planning No objections were raised to extensions at 25 Back Street and no further observations were made to revisions to the proposals for 69 dwellings on land off Manor Road.

7. Annual Accounts










a) The Internal Audit report recorded no matters to be put to the Council

b) The Annual Governance Statement was agreed and signed


c) The Annual Statement of Accounts was adopted and signed.

8. Further Co-option The Council agreed to co-opt a former councillor Mr.S.Cutts who would take up his position in June.

9. Correspondence Further correspondence had been received regarding dogs on Newton Park and the Clerk was asked to erect a sign stating that all dogs must be kept on a lead. A letter of thanks had been received from the PCC for roses at the war memorial. The annual street light inspection report had been received.

10. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£219.07

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85

Internal Audit







£100.00

Wave


Waterloo Allotments



£326.13

Wave


Blind Lane Allotments


£288.73

Sovereign

Spare Part for play equip. (inc.VAT)
£10.92

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







Concern was expressed at the land adjacent to the NDR which was proposed for industrial, waste disposal and a filling station and how much input the Parish Council could have on layout. Cllr.Roper would make enquiries at BDC and if appropriate at this time would liaise with the Clerk to invite a planning officer to a future meeting.  The Clerk would write to an allotment holder regarding a large number of pallets on his plot. Damage to the road sign in Church Street would be reported to BDC. The Clerk would arrange for ivy overhanging the church wall and low tree branches adjacent to the village sign to be dealt with. A replacement key to Horsham Park gate would be obtained.
12. Next meeting June 17th. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.
